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Town Board Meeting of May 12, 2015
East Hampton, New York

I. Call to Order
10:00 AM Meeting called to order on May 12, 2015 at Montauk Firehouse, 159 Pantigo 
Road, East Hampton, NY.

Attendee Name Organization Title Status Arrived
Kathee Burke-Gonzalez Town of East Hampton Councilwoman Present
Peter Van Scoyoc Town of East Hampton Councilman Present
Sylvia Overby Town of East Hampton Councilwoman Present
Fred Overton Town of East Hampton Councilman Present
Larry Cantwell Town of East Hampton Supervisor Present
Carole A. Brennan Town of East Hampton Town Clerk Present
Elizabeth Vail Town of East Hampton Attorney Present

II. Public Portion
Janet VanSykle congratulated the board for their direction on energy issues.  Montauk has 
been the sight of wrong doings.  Someone put down tons of concrete by the Ocean View.
Peter says that the contractor made a mistake and it will be corrected.  She spoke about the 
Breakers Motel in regards to their opening a restaurant.  There isn't enough parking for the
people that stay at the motel let alone a restaurant.  She says that there was never a 
restaurant at this site.  It was a pass thru for hotel guests for small things like muffins, etc.
She questioned the grandfather clause.

Margaret Turner, Executive Director of the EH Business Alliance, she spoke about a business 
study and a hamlet study that were spoke about a few months ago.  Sylvia states that a 
draft outline of the study will be discussed at the next work session meeting.  Margaret 
thought that members of the initial committee should have been able to give their 
comments long ago.  Get this on the radar and get it done, it has been more than five 
months already.

Jerry Morielo asks why the people of the town paying for the benefits of others.  He
questions why the parking at Kirk Park is free.   People that live next to the Surf Lodge 
should not have to suffer the way they do.  All you are doing is encouraging more people to 
come to this area.
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John Ryan, Sr. Hampton Lifeguard Association spoke about their "Water Proofing Program".
He spoke about the programs available.  He challenges every third and fourth grader in East 
Hampton and Southampton to pass the Junior Lifeguard Program Pre-test.  He told how Sag 
Harbor, Springs and EH Schools use the YMCA for swim lessons.  He states that Montauk 
Schools would like to get the same benefits.

Rhona Klopman spoke about the 350 homes that are in her community all being happy that 
this board is not allowing Showtime to film in the heart of the season. 

III. Topics

A. Montauk Adult Day Care & Senior Transportation - Diane Patrizio
Montauk Adult Day Care presentation from Diane Patrizio spoke about the bus 
transportation that is available for residents in Montauk.  Montauk has just received two 
new vehicles for use to transport these people.  She encouraged all residents of Montauk to 
call the office and learn about the programs available.

B. Showtime - Kathee Burke - Gonzalez
Showtime Kathee gave a briefing on the upcoming movie shoot that Showtime is planning.

IV. Liaison Reports
Kathee Burke-Gonzalez says the restrictions will take effect on May 17th.

Peter VanScoyoc spoke about the Ditch Plains Comfort Station project.

Sylvia Overby explained the EH Artist Alliance Jump Start Program.  She spoke about an Art 
Show in Springs.  EHCAC is going to request the Town ask the appropriate persons to paint 
the train tressels.

Larry Cantwell says the ACAC is still discussing the restroom saga.  Spoke about business 
and hamlet studies.  Parking regulations in downtown Amagansett lot discussed.  They want 
to change some of the long term spots to shorter spots.  The only concerns with this is the 
workers in the area needing parking along with the persons that live in the apartments over 
the stores.
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V. Executive Session, CPF, Litigation
A motion was made at 11:12  a.m. by Supervisor Cantwell, seconded by Councilman 
VanScoyoc to go into executive session at 1:00 p.m. back at Town Hall to discuss CPF 
matters.


